
MCCPA General Meeting Thursday September 21, 20017 at Giant Meeting Room, Camp Hill 
 
Present: Chris & Jen Gamber, Peg & Sunny Gamber, Bob Messner, Max Remington, Ray & Peg 
Brown, Cathy & Barry Klunk, Dale Warner, Donald Crust, Millie & Bill Schiel, Doug & Jane Zarker, 
Chuck & Deb Sennett, Jeff & Lorraine Turicik, Paul Bellis, John Garner, John & Ashley Singer, Tim 
Abbot, Gregory Charles, Anthony Lescalleet. 
 
President Max Remington called the meeting to order at 7 p.m. , led all present in the Pledge of 
Allegiance, and began Round Table Introductions. He then announced that the Minutes for the 
August Meeting were posted on the Club website for review and asked for their approval.  John 
Gardner motioned and Chuck Sennett seconded.  
 
Jen Gamber presented the Treasurer's Report starting with Round Up being found on separate 
sheet: Leg Up Farm earning broken out, 27 pre-registered did not attend, 2 new members 
signed up. Silent Auction, Vendors Fees, Club Items, Registered and Pre Registered all broken 
out. Monthly Report on page one, LUF $2565.68 YTD. 93 registered for Covered Bridge. Mille 
Schiel motioned for acceptance, seconded by Barry Klunk. Jen then presented Membership 
report, 255 total members, 88 new. Hard copies of both reports were available for all present, 
and Jen announced she would address any further questions after the meeting. 
 
Max’s President Report highlighted remaining events: helpers for Covered Bridge, and sign ups 
for MCCPA’s Fall Cruise to Simeone Museum and Banquet. 
 
Old Business: reminder on MCCPA logos and merchandise, one off only and notify VP Paul Bellis 
of each occurrence. Anything mass produced and/or sold must be approved by The Board first, 
no exceptions. The Club is looking to fill two new positions: Property Management & Show 
Management. Max has notified NMRA that MCCPA will not be participating in 2018.  
 
New Business: Carlene Warner is heading up the Nominating Committee for 2018 Officers. 
Chuck Sennett is nominated for VP and Ashley Singer for Secretary, however nominations are 
still being accepted by Carlene. A hard copy of our 2018 Meeting dates is available for all.  
 
Cruises/Shows/Other Events: Club is seeking lead people for October events. As reported above 
there are still openings for Covered Bridge, and Club has volunteer positions open for 
registration and parking/traffic control. Glen Beck is leading the Fall Cruise to Simeon Museum 
scheduled for October 21. A guided tour of Museum and late lunch at Victory Brew Pub 
Downingtown is planned. You can sign up tonight. 
 
End of year annual Banquet at Kauffman’s BBQ from 1-6 on November 18th. Also, Barb and Ira 
Bloom is heading up a Cruise which will take place before the Banquet. Elections of Board 
members will take place and Participation Awards will be handed out. You can sign up tonight! 
 
Andy Bingham is heading up a Gettysburg Cruise scheduled for Spring 2018. 
 



Jim Nelson will once again head up New Years Eve Bowling Party. 
 
Max made everyone aware of a request by William Penn H.S. for 7 convertibles for their 
Homecoming on Friday, October 20 at 5 p.m. 
 
The 2017 Events list is constantly updated, The Club gives priority to MCCPA Events. Max asks 
that if you are planning on attending a show you contact him. A hard copy of list is available for 
all present.  
 
Jen Gamber has up to date Points List for review after Meeting. 
 
Mac adjourned Meeting at 7:45 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Bill Schiel MCCPA Secretary. 
 
 


